
 
Date: 23-05-2023 

PRESS NOTE 

    Today, i.e., on 23-05-2023, a meeting was convened with the motor cab operators 

and union leaders of motor cab vehicles in Hyderabad city by the Dy. Commissioner of Police, 

Traffic-I, Hyderabad, at the Traffic Conference Hall, Basheerbagh, Hyderabad, in connection 

with the safety and security of passengers. 

  Sri Rahul Hegde BK, IPS., Dy. Commissioner of Police, Traffic-I, Hyderabad, 

welcomed the motor cab providers and union leaders of motor cab associations who are serving 

the citizens for transportation on an app-based platform/cab stands. In this meeting, the Dy. 

Commissioner of Police, Traffic-I, Hyderabad had said that to ensure the safety and security of 

the citizens, "MY CAB IS SAFE" project was introduced in Hyderabad City to curb illegal 

activities of unsocial elements to make SAFE HYDERABAD.   This initiative was reviewed and 

the DCP Traffic-I, Hyderabad has held that all the vehicle owners should be registered and have 

to renew the registration by updating the contact number and other details of the drivers. 

  DCP Traffic-I, Hyderabad interacted with the motor cab owners/drivers 

association leaders and pay attention to their grievances viz., Providing of parking places/other 

facilities at MNCs.,/Airport/Bus Stands and Railway Stations etc, to hold joint meeting with 

Transport, GHMC/Traffic and L&O Police.  He assured them that their problems will be 

escalated to the senior officers and to conduct a joint meeting.  He also discussed on the regular 

issues with the motor cab drivers, viz., cancellation of rides, misbehaving with customers, 

drunken driving, no parking violation and free left violation. They were clearly informed that cab 

drivers must follow traffic rules to avoid fines. 

  Also advised the motor cab providers to follow 1) The motor cab providers must 

verify the antecedents of the drivers before employing them on the job. 2) The database of the 

driver’s data should be maintained with their backend, and the same has to be exposed in any case 

of emergency. 3) Other state vehicles should not be engaged in motor cab services, and 4) Motor 

cab service providers should follow the Aggregator Rules issued vide Notification SO 4251 (E) 

Dt. 26th Nov.2022 issued by the Ministry of Road Transport and Highways. 

  The representatives of all motor cab operators and motor cab association members 

ensured their cooperation to improve safety in public transportation. Citizens are advised to use 

the Cabs with “MY CAB IS SAFE” sticker as it is more safer for commuting. 

   Sri. S. Ranga Rao, Addl. DCP Traffic-I, Hyderabad has participated in the 

meeting. 

 

Dy. Commissioner of Police, 
        Traffic-I, Hyderabad. 

To  
All Editors and Directors of Print and Electronic media and F.M. Stations with a request to 
give wide publicity / telecast in the interest of the safety of public.   


